Minor Committee Meeting

September 15, 2012 @ 10:30am
Ramada Hotel

Regina, SK.
1.
COMMENCEMENT

· 10:35 am - Call to order

· Role Call
·    Dan  Peasley (Non-Contact Chairperson), Don Black (SBA President), Ray Bender (Minor Boys Chairperson), Shanelle Turner (Member at Large), Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chairperson), Stacey Silzer (SBA Executive Director), Alyssa Nostadt (Mixed Chairperson),  Mary Jo Herman (Odessa Bandits), Dawn Dust (Bruno Midget Boys & Girls), Cory Wall (Big River Junior Boys & Girls), Curtis Anderson (Odessa Bandits), Jackie Chamney (Estevan Junior Girls), Devon Hack (Officials Representative), Shauna Klassen (Aberdeen Bantam & Midget Girls), Jelaine Kennedy (Big River Girls Rep),  Joan Schatz (Odessa Midget Boys)
· Minutes of previous meeting were reviewed (Minor Meeting January 2012), no further discussion.
Motion:  Curtis Anderson – To accept the minutes as circulated.
Second by Shanelle Turner
Carried.
2.
FINANCIAL 

· Stacey Silzer presented the Accounts Receivable and Payables; no further discussion.
Motion:  Curtis Anderson – To accept the Financials as presented.  

Second by Alyssa Nostdat
Carried.
3.
BYLAWS
· Yvonne Turner reviewed the proposed bylaw changes with the membership 

· See attachment for bylaw changes
Motion:  Curtis Anderson – To accept the Bylaw changes as presented.  

Second by Mary Jo Herman
Carried.
4.
2012-2013 PLANS

(i) 
Midget Provincials – Odessa, SK

(ii) 
Juvenile & Bantam Provincials – Debden, SK

(iii)
 Juvenile Nationals

· April 3 – 6, 2013
· The event was to take place in Cornwall, ON.
· Last year only one team was sent, which resulted in a fine for not sending a second team.  

· Discussion took place regarding having a meeting after Provincials to confirm which teams will be attending Nationals.  

Motion:  Jelaine Kennedy – At Provincials before leaving the rink, a representative from each team will meet after the Gold Medal game to confirm the teams attending Nationals.  Second by Cory Wall
Carried.

Motion:  Cory Wall – At the start of Provincials, there will be a sign up sheet for any players willing to attend Nationals with other teams.  

Second by Jackie Chamney
Carried.

Motion:  Curtis Anderson – Funding for Nationals will be split Sask Team one 2/3 and Sask Team two 1/3.  If there is no second team sent, full funding will go to Sask Team one.   Second by Cory Wall
Carried.
(iv) New teams/loss of teams  

· Aberdeen/Vonda has a Bantam Girls team.
· Dan Peasley is looking at starting a Bantam Boys team in Regina.
· Discussion was held about there being an increase in teams.
· Yvonne will send Stacey the updated list of teams.

(v)
Tournaments

- 
Odessa Tournament – January 4 – 6, 2013
- 
Bruno Tournament – January 11 – 13, 2013
- 
Debden Tournament – January 26 – 27, 2013
- 
Estevan Tournament – February 8 – 10, 2013
- 
Big River Tournament – February 15 – 17, 2013

6. 
OTHER BUSINESS

(i) Coaching program updates:
· Curtis Anderson has agreed to be the individual that will participate in the new coaching program.  Once Curtis is trained, he’ll be able to evaluate coaches other coaches to advance their certification.   
· The CBF has not sent out a date yet for the new training this year.
· Don Black will check with the CBF to see if all the instructors are under the same umbrella.  This may allow us to borrow from Lacrosse or Hockey their certified instructors.
· The BF2 program can still be run, we just need to set a date and forward that onto the membership.  
(ii)  
 The Officials have been requesting $5 increase per game, per official (From $25/game to       $30/game).  The SBA has implemented a 5% increase for Officials for the next 5 years as there was nothing brought to the Executive prior to the August meeting.  The amounts are as follows: 
Year 1 – $26.25

Year 2 – $27.56

Year 3 - $28.94

Year 4 – $30.39

Year 5 - $31.91
(iii)       Discussion held to possibly to have Bantam change to a coed program.   
· With mixed Nationals now available at the Senior level, this might be a possibility as it would allow for the necessity of the younger levels needing to feed into this event.

· Adding mixed to the younger categories would mean we’d have to create another Provincial event.

· We will start with coordinating some exhibition games to draw some interest in this area.

· Discussion will take place to find a day to have a Bantam mixed day.

· The SBA office will send out an email to all the Bantam contacts to see if there would be any interest in a mixed day and what their thoughts would be on a mixed program.  

· These programs can be supported by the SBA with Loaner kits.

Motion:  Curtis Anderson – A Zero Tolerance will be enforced.  You are not allowed to talk to the Official unless you are the Captain, Assistant or Goalie, and the Coach must go through the Captain or Assistant in order to initiate conversation.  Second by Cory Wall
Carried.

7. 
ADJOURNMENT
Motion:  Curtis Anderson
Carried.

· 12:30 pm

